[image: image1.png]



OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CHERYL L. BROWN




                            117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
            DIRECTOR





             
                    4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL 

   OFFICE (904) 630-1452





            JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA  32202

     FAX (904) 630-2906







                                     

  E-MAIL: CLBROWN@coj.net

September 10, 2009
5:00 p.m.
SEAPORT AND AIRPORT SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
September 8, 2009

Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Chairman Daniel Davis, Committee Member Stephen Joost
Also:  Peggy Sidman and Shannon Eller – Office of General Counsel; Michael Stewart, Bob Simpson and Rosa Beckett – Jacksonville Aviation Authority; Rick Ferrin, Erick Green and Jeff Price – Jacksonville Port Authority; Merriane Lahmeur – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division; Sarah Lane – ECA; Joe Wilhelm – Financial News and Daily Record; Jim Gilmore – Agency Approval and Development; Alberta Hipps, Jim Horton
Meeting Convened:  4:03 p.m.
JPA update
Rick Ferrin showed a short video of the Pin Smart Twist Lock container handling system produced by RAM Spreaders, the company that will construct the system at the Hanjin Terminal.  The video showed peripherally how the automated container handling system will operate, and Mr. Ferrin indicated that a more comprehensive video is being produced and will be shown at a future meeting.

Mr. Ferrin reported that there has been a delay in the Mile Point project on the part of the Army Corps of Engineers which has announced that it will undertake an analysis of the relative merits of reworking the training walls (Jaxport’s preferred option) versus widening the shipping channel in that area.  The analysis has been ordered by the Corps office in Washington and is opposed by both Jaxport and the local ACOE office.  Mr. Ferrin is planning to go to Washington if necessary to try to persuade the Corps to forego the extended study (which could add another year to the ultimate completion of the project) and allow the training walls project to proceed.  Council Member Davis offered his assistance in Washington if needed.
The RFIs for the Hanjin terminal project were reviewed and 3 of the 4 respondents were deemed to be qualified.  Proposals from the three respondents will be evaluated by the JPA Selection Committee in November and a recommendation made for the JPA board’s consideration at its December meeting.
JAA update
Michael Stewart reported that the spec hangar at Cecil Field has been delayed slightly and will be completed in November rather than October.  The Alenia project is on hold pending the completion of the Quadrennial Defense Review in spring 2010.  The FSCJ/JAA paint hangar will be dedicated on September 28th in conjunction with the 10th anniversary celebration of the conveyance of the base from the Navy to the City.  Steve Grossman, the new Executive Director of the JAA, will begin work at the authority next week.
Mr. Stewart reported that the authority has already begun preparing for the 2010 legislative session at which they hope to finally obtain an exemption for manufacturing hangars at airports from state transportation concurrency regulations.  The authority will also be going to Washington shortly to follow up on the FAA reauthorization bill and to attempt to get Cecil Field added to the military airport list, which would qualify the airport for additional potential funding streams.

Chairman Davis requested the Office of General Counsel to speed up work on development of mobility fee legislation for introduction to the Council.  Ms. Eller stated that she will coordinate with Planning and Development Director Bill Killingsworth to bring that project to fruition.

Meeting Adjourned:  4:21 p.m.

Minutes:    Jeff Clements, Chief of Research 
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